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MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Florida College System Presidents 
  
FROM: Kathryn S. Hebda  
 
DATE: July 26, 2024 
  
SUBJECT: Legislative Session Implementation Chart  
 
During the 2024 Legislative Session, the Florida Legislature passed a total of 325 bills. From 
those, the Division of Florida Colleges (Division) has identified the new or amended laws that 
impact Florida College System institutions.  
 
Attached, please find the Division’s 2024 Legislative Session Implementation Chart that features 
the identified new laws and the necessary next steps for implementation. For any legislative 
changes that affect rules (as noted in the chart), colleges should refer to the Division’s 
correspondence regarding rule workshops and notices, as well as memoranda regarding final 
rules adopted by the State Board of Education. For the remaining items included on the chart, 
technical assistance will be provided where the Division, the Florida Department of Education or 
the State Board of Education have responsibilities; otherwise, items indicate where only the 
institution needs to review and/or update its policies and procedures.  
 
Lastly, for items specifically implemented by either the Division of Career and Adult Education 
or the Division of Public Schools, institutions will be sent additional memoranda related to those 
topic areas. If you have any other questions, please do not hesitate to contact me or my staff.  
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